Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
8/21/07 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 33rd meeting Aug 21, 2007. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members, Brian Bee, Denny Wentworth, Mike Roberts and Donna Gates, and alternates Curt Stine and Sally Baecker. 

Absent was alternate Denny Richardson (excused).

1. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the July plan commission meeting.  B. Gates moved to approve the minutes with the following corrections: D. Richardson was absent (excused), and B. Gates made the motion to aprove the minutes. This motion was seconded by Baecker and unanimously approved.

2. Reappointment of Plan Commission

It has been three years since the Plan Commission was formed and the original members' terms were due to expire. Manore reported that she called all  Commission members and asked if they wanted to serve another term. All asked to be reappointed, which the Town chairman has done.

Manore said that from now on, Commission terms will begin and end in April as specified by state statute.

At our September meeting, one item on the agenda will be a discussion of how to select Commission officers. The current Chair was appointed by the Town chairman.  Another topic of discussion will be whether Commission members and alternates can vote on official Commission decisions, or only members. State statute does not specify. 

3. Miscellaneous concerns

Topics of discussion included grafitti on town roads, rustic rental cabins, and a recently constructed pond whose builder may not have obtained required permits.

4. Reports from Commission Members

Baecker reported that the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources is close to finalizing proposed changes to state shoreland zoning rules.  DNR administrative rule NR115 would change setback distances from waterline to 300 feet in unincorporated areas. If this regulation is passed, local zoning rules cannot be less restrictive, although they could be more restrictive.

6. Review comprehensive plan draft chapter 11

Manore passed out copies of the most recent draft of Chapter 11 of the Town's Comprehensive Plan, Land Use.  The discussion of this chapter will continue at the September meeting.

7. Upcoming meetings
The Town of Frankfort regular monthly Town board meeting is scheduled for  9/11/07.

The Plan Commission will meet next on 9/25/07, 7:30 p.m. The agenda will include discussing the nomination & election process for Commission officers, and a continued discussion of draft plan chapter 11, Land Use.

5. Adjournment
D. Gates moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Baecker; the motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:36 PM. Following the meeting, we had a brief celebration to mark completion of our third year as a Plan Commission.

Respectfully submitted,

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary
